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Background
• Kaiser Permanente’s assessments help identify and measure 

community public health needs and assets.

• The General Plan Update will address impacted economic and 
environmental conditions in its disadvantaged communities.

• The Grant provides additional funding the City will use to 
expand its public engagement and promotion of Health City 
policy in the 2050 General Plan as a means to help identify and 
correct social and environmental inequity that lead to poor 
public health outcomes.  

2



Analysis
• The expanded community engagement will help to 

ensure the 2050 General Plan will directly benefit lower 
income residents, who are primarily persons of Hispanic 
descent and other non-white persons, which comprise 
28% and 12% of the City’s population, respectively (2010 
Census). 

• Lower income residents are concentrated in the 
Roseland, Downtown, West End, and Monroe 
neighborhoods where public participation in community 
planning activities is low.  
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Recommendation
It is recommended by the Planning and Economic 
Development Department that the Council, by resolution, 
approve:

• The acceptance of the $600,000 Grant.

• Upon receipt of the Grant, amend the Fiscal Year (FY) 
2019-20 budget to increase appropriations in General 
Plan Update JL key 08015.
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QUESTIONS?

Andy Gustavson
Senior Planner

Agustavson@srcity.org
(707) 543- 3236 5
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